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East Sussex County Council Report – January 23
From Cllr Bob Bowdler
(Wealden East Division:-  Heathfield, Horam, Hooe, Herstmonceux, Ninfield, Warbleton & Wartling parishes)


Communities, Economy and Transport

Ecological work to begin ahead of new bridge

Work has now begun to ensure a new bridge at Exceat (between Eastbourne and Seaford) is constructed sensitively, after plans were approved. 

The current one-lane bridge is ageing and requires extensive repairs. East Sussex County Council applied for funding through the government’s Levelling Up Fund, securing nearly £8 million towards the replacement bridge. Construction is not expected to begin until the beginning of 2024 to allow extensive and vital environmental work to be completed. 

The new bridge will have two lanes and provide improved pedestrian access to the South Downs National Park. Visitor accessibility will also be improved with the introduction of viewing platforms, crossing points and a wider footway on the south side of the bridge. 

The new bridge will be constructed alongside the existing bridge to ensure as little disruption as possible for road users. The temporary traffic lights currently in place will remain until the new bridge is complete. 


Funding for services protected in latest budget plans

Funding for vital services would once again be protected under the latest proposals for the East Sussex County Council’s 2023/24 budget.

Following the meeting of the County Council on 7 February, the authority could spend £500 million on services including schools, roads, libraries and support for the most vulnerable residents, with no new cuts to spending.

The additional funding will enable the council to continue to deliver services based on its priority outcomes, ensuring it keeps vulnerable people safe, makes the best use of resources, drives sustainable economic growth and helps people across the county to help themselves. 

Under the proposals, the council’s capital programme would include continued investment in improvements to the highways infrastructure, school places, SEND (Special Educational Needs and Disability) provision, as well as further supporting the council’s commitment to reduce its carbon footprint from its operations.

The draft budget was discussed by Cabinet on Tuesday, January 24 where Cabinet members agreed recommendations to be presented to Full Council on Tuesday, February 7.







For your information:  Meetings I attended in January as your County Councillor:

Visit to Children’s home in St Leonards
ESCC 4 x Weekly DCS/ADCS Briefings
ESCC Military Veterans briefing
Visit to Children’s home in Hailsham
ESCC/H&WPC – SLR - DNA
ESCC Family Hubs briefing
Horam Parish Council Full Council - DNA
ESCC Cabinet Briefing
H&WPC Full Council - DNA
Veterans Trauma Network, Westminster
Horam Parish Council Full Council - DNA
Harm to Hope Partnership Meeting
Warbleton Parish Council Full Council
Hooe Parish Council Full Council
Herstmonceux Parish Council Full Council
RPPR Budget/Trade Unions
Virtual School Governors meeting, St Bedes
EACC Safeguarding Partnership meeting
Corporate Parenting Panel
RPPR Board Whole Council Forum
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